GST Board Meeting Minutes
March 18, 2014

Present: Head Coach Phil Rehard, Danette Baldacci, Clint Beaver, Carol Bowersox, Brian Brandon, Holly Campbell, Alyson Degnan, Drew Dobitz, Nancy Hauber, Todd Hoese, Aaron Jessen, Kyle Ruen, Paula Steiger

Call to order by Drew Dobitz

Motion to approve minutes from the Board Meeting on February 12, 2014 by Kyle and seconded by Drew – motion passed.

Coaches Report~

Holly said the Winter State meet was great.  It was our 12th winter win and 24 consecutive win.  We had 4 high point winners.  We had 8 state records broken by our team.  42 state championship wins and the kids swam great.

We just had 5 kids go to Senior Sectionals.  Josh Bott travelled with them as the coach.  He said it was a good meet and we had some great swims.  He was pleased with the kids.  We will be sending 9 kids to Age Group Sectionals.  Phil will be going out as the coach.  Good luck to all the swimmers!
Phil would like to start the summer season on April 7, 2014.  We will take off the same days for Spring Break that the School District has designated.  We will need to do a couple days for re-registrations.   Hopefully we can re-register the Senior/Blue group after their practice.  We need to send out an email to get the parents to come to the pool deck to reactivate their accounts

Phil is in the process of looking into meets for the summer season.

University of WY coach TJ has been scheduled to come do a swim clinic for us on May 16-17-18.  We need to see how many GST kids want to come and maybe open it up for other clubs depending on count.  Phil will get in touch with TJ to see what he wants for the maximum amount of kids attending.  

We have talked in the last couple meeting about having a quick one day meet in May due to the lack of long course meets during the summer.  Newcastle has contacted us to say their pool is up and running again and will be doing a meet around that same time.  We will not schedule a meet to allow Newcastle to have their meet.

Treasurer’s Report~

We are in the middle of a brand new board transition.  We also are in the middle of getting Winter State finalized.  We need to get the concessions money added in from several meets and the t-shirt money generated from the Winter State meet. 

President’s Report~

The t-shirt vendor had a record number in sales for the Winter State meet.  GST will get 20% of the revenue.  He did $8,000 alone in sales on Friday.

Results of the elections: Drew Dobitz is now President.  Danette Baldacci is Vice President.  Paula Steiger is our Treasurer.  Alyson Degnan is now Secretary.  Aaron Jessen, Brian Brandon, and Nancy Hauber are new Members At Large – 2 year term.   Courtney Drube and Kyle Ruen are on their second year of their term as Members At Large. We need to get new signature cards filled out for Drew, Danette, Paula and Alyson at 1st National Bank.  We need to take Christa and Carol off the account.  We will need to change the website login credentials to Paula.  There were several write-in ballots for student representatives.  Drew would like to have one girl and one boy student on the board.  He will be contacting the students to have the highest number of write in votes to see who is interested.  He will work his way down the list, if those students are not interested in the positions.

Todd Hoese joined our meeting to discuss taxes.  He said the IRS is stepping up their critiques of non-profit organizations because fees have not been reported properly in the past.  Non-profit status is important.  Donations are tax deductible.  Officials will get a 1099 form if more than $600.00 payments are made to them during a calendar year.  Coaches should get a W2 form for their kids swimming.  Todd will do an analysis are present it to the board in the future.
Drew would like to get a breakdown of a state meet to see if we are actually making money.  These states meets are a lot of work and a lot of time is spent behind the scenes getting everything ready.  He is interested in a breakdown of profits and losses to see if it is worth our time.  Drew, Christa, Paula and Todd will have a meeting to get Paula and Drew trained up on the accounting duties.

Drew passed around a thank you card from the coaches and swimmers of the Lander Swim Club. 

No scholarship applications were filled out for this year. 

Reimbursement for Sectionals- Kyle made a motion for GST to pitch in $150.00 to help with the cost of Sectionals.  $100.00 from the Rec Grant was already designated.  Alyson seconded the motion – motion passed. 

We need to change the newspaper add to include the summer registration date.  Carol will take care of that.  Drew, Danette and Alyson will help re-activate accounts on April 7th.  Drew will also talk to Courtney to see if she can help over that way.  Danette suggested a better way to sign-up new kids by placing something on the website to help guide new swimmers parents.  She will talk to Mike about maybe making a link for returning swimmers and a link for new swimmers to make the process easier.  We need to streamline the registration process so coaches can get kids in the water faster.  We might have one person designated as the registration clerk so one person is in charge of paperwork etc.  Danette suggested making an acknowledgement/code of ethics section on the website so we can get rid of the front registration page and then only have the USA paper filled out.  Danette also suggested using the calendar on the website more.
Summer Spectacular is set for June 20-21-22 2014.  Carol made a motion to pay the Meet Director a fee to set-up and run the meet.  $400.00 for any State meets, Candy Cane and Summer Spectacular meet and $200.00 for Winter Open or any one day meet.  This would be taxable income.  Aaron seconded the motion – motion passed. 

Kyle reported the concessions went well for the Winter State meet.  He said we made $4000.00 profit.  A Girl Scout group helped and we gave them $500.00 for helping.

Phil wanted to thank everyone who helped with Winter State.  He ordered two new starters.  Carol wanted to say that meets cannot happen without volunteers and the board members.

Next meeting will be April 8, 2014 at 5:45 at the Aquatic Center.  Meeting adjourned.  
